Regular Meeting of the Roswell City Council
Held in the Bassett Auditorium at the Roswell Museum and Arts Center
Thursday, February 9, 2017 at 6:01 p.m.

The meeting convened with Mayor Kintigh presiding and Councilors Sandoval, Henderson, Perry, Oropesa,
Foster, Grant, Best, Sanchez and Denny being present and Councilor Mackey participating by telephone.
Councilor Foster led in the Pledge of Allegiance and Councilor Best led in Prayer.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public in compliance with Sections 10-15-1 through 10-15-4 NMSA
1978 and Resolution 16-69.

Councilor Sanchez moved to approve the agenda for the February 9, 2017 City Council meeting to include
moving Item 32 — the final direction on the concept for the water facility at the new recreation center, to be
heard as item 6a before the Public Hearings, all other items to keep the same numbering and to approve the
remaining agenda as presented. Councilor Sandoval was the second. A voice vote was 9-1 and the motion passed
with Councilor Perry voting no and Councilor Mackey participating by telephone.

Councilor Sanchez expressed his concerns and discussed statistics on education and New Mexico rankings.

NON-ACTION ITEMS

Presentation — Outstanding Citizen Award. Councilor Denny presented Robert G. and Sara C. Armstrong with
the Outstanding Citizen Award. The Armstrong’s have been an asset to the community for many years. Mr.
Armstrong has served as chair of the Chaves County Economic Development Corporation for the last two years.
He has also been involved and instrumental in the following projects: Alien City Solar Farm, Spring River
Apartments, Roswell Industrial Air Center Study and FilmRoswell.

Presentation — Roswell Police Department Cold Case. Chief Smith presented Detective Robert Scribner who
helped with an investigation that led to the arrest of the suspect in a murder that occurred almost 13 years ago.

Presentation — 2016 Good Housekeeping Award for Ground Water Production Facility. Mr. Torrez presented the
2016 Good Housekeeping Award for Ground Water Production Facility to Jesus Talemantes, Roger Buckley and
Rudy Quintana. The award given by the New Mexico Water and Waste Water Association goes to only one
facility in the state each year.

Presentation — Community Health Care Committee. Dorothy Hellums, Chair of the Community Health Care
Committee, discussed health care and stated that the medical community is vital to the economic well-being
and growth of Roswell and Chaves County. Dave Southward, COO of Kymera, stated the challenges that they
are facing with recruiting physicians. Dr. Vaillant discussed a training program that will help bring physicians to
Roswell.

Presentation — Roswell Police Department staffing levels and recruitment. Chief Smith provided an update on
efforts by the City and the Police Department to recruit applicants for the Roswell Police Department. The Police
Department has made the following improvements to the hiring process:
e Speeding up application process by pursuing, assisting and contacting
e Expediting the conditional offer (conditional on applicant’s further success in the process)
e Accommodate out-of-state applicants with conducting interviews and written examination while on
location. Allow initial fitness test to be proctored by their local law enforcement fitness coordinator using
NM standards.







